

John B. Gardner
Sheriff of Carroll County
P.O. Box 575 605-16 Pine Street
Hillsville, Va. 24343
Fax No. 276-728-9992
Office – 276-728-4146
jbgardner@carrollcountyva.org



October 19, 2018

Nikki Cannon, Assistant County Administrator Carroll County Administrator's Office Governmental Complex Hillsville, VA 24343

Dear Nikki:

I am requesting that the Carroll County Board of Supervisors appropriate \$16,284.91 to 31020-5410 Police Supplies.

In compliance with Federal Grant guidelines the Sheriff's Office has adopted a mandatory wear policy and this appropriation will be used to purchase Bullet Proof Vest's to be used by Sheriff's uniformed deputies in compliance with this policy.

Funds for this appropriation have been awarded and will be received from Department of Justice Bullet Proof Vest Partnership (BVP). This purchase meets all requirements administered by the Department of Justice.

Thanks for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,

Sheriff John B. Gardner

Janice Davis

From: BVP Email Account <ojp@public.govdelivery.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 03, 2018 12:00 PM

To: Janice Davis

Subject: Bulletproof Vest Partnership 2018 Awards

Dear BVP applicant,

The Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) is pleased to inform you that your agency will receive an award under the Fiscal Year (FY) 2018 Bulletproof Vest Partnership (BVP) solicitation. These funds have been posted to your account in the BVP System. A complete list of FY 2018 BVP awards is available at: https://ojp.gov/bvpbasi/.

The FY 2018 award may be used for National Institute of Justice (NIJ) compliant armored vests which were ordered after April 1, 2018. The deadline to request payments from the FY 2018 award is August 31, 2020, or until all available funds have been requested. Awards will not be extended past that date, and any unused funds will be forfeited.

Please see the following websites for a list of NIJ compliant vests:

Ballistic Vests: https://nij.gov/topics/technology/body-armor/pages/compliant-ballistic-armor.aspx
Stab Resistant Vests: https://nij.gov/topics/technology/body-armor/pages/compliant-stab-armor.aspx

As a reminder, all jurisdictions that applied for FY 2018 BVP funding certified that a mandatory wear policy was in place for their jurisdiction. BJA will be conducting reviews of the mandatory wear policies as funds are requested from the BVP System. For more information on the BVP mandatory wear policy, please see the BVP Frequently Asked Questions document: https://ojp.gov/bvpbasi/docs/FAQsBVPMandatoryWearPolicy.pdf

Finally, please visit the following page for checklists and guides for each step of the BVP process: https://ojp.gov/bvpbasi/bvpprogramresources.htm.

For questions regarding the BVP Program or your award, please do not hesitate to contact the BVP Help Desk at vests@usdoj.gov or 1-877-758-3787.

Thank you

BVP Program Support Team Bureau of Justice Assistance

This email was sent to janice.davis@carrollcountyva.gov using GovDelivery Communications Cloud on behalf of: Office of Justice Programs \cdot 810 Seventh Street, NW \cdot Washington, DC 20531 \cdot 202-514-2000